



БОЛОВСРОЛ, ШИНЖЛЭХ УХААНЫ ЯАМ БОЛОВСРОЛЫН ҮНЭЛГЭЭНИЙ ТӨВ

ГҮЙЦЭТГЭЛИЙН ҮНЭЛГЭЭ-2023 БҮРЭН ДУНД БОЛОВСРОЛ



ХУВИЛБАР А

| Аймаг / дүүрэг: | | |
|-----------------|---|---|
| Сум / сургууль: | | |
| Анги / бүлэг: | | |
| Сурагчийн овог | : | |
| Сурагчийн нэр: | | |
| Сурагчийн код: | | |
| | | 1 |



САНАМЖ

- Даалгаврыг 40 минутад гүйцэтгээрэй.
- Даалгавар тус бүрийн зааврыг сайн уншаарай.
- Даалгавар тус бүрээс зөвхөн нэг хариултын хувилбарыг сонгож, хариултын хуудсанд зааврын дагуу харандаагаар будаарай.

PART I

SECTION 1. USE OF ENGLISH

Read the following sentences and choose the correct answer to complete each sentence.

| | - | | | |
|----|--------------------------|--------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------|
| 1. | This summer my family | my parents' silv | ver wedding anniversar | y. I'm so excited! |
| | A. celebrate | B. is celebrating | C. celebrating | D. celebrated |
| 2. | You should not be afraid | meeting new p | people. | |
| | A. on | B. in | C. of | D. for |
| 3. | Rachel and Sam | three letters already. | | |
| | A. did not write | B. wrote | C. has written | D. have written |
| 4. | If you green and | l red colors, you always | s purple. | |
| | A. mix / got | B. mix / get | C. mixed / get | D. mixed / will get |
| 5. | You recycle bottle | es and plastics. You mu | stn't pollute the rivers. | |
| | A. should not | B. will not | C. should | D. should be |
| | | | | |

Read the sentences and choose the correct order and reporting sentence.

- 6. Why / John / want / drive / to / instead / of / taking / did / a / bus ?
 - A. Why did John want drive taking to instead of a bus?
 - B. Why did John want to drive instead of taking a bus?
 - C. Why did John want of taking to drive instead a bus?
 - D. Why did John want drive to instead of taking a bus?
- 7. "It's too late, we are leaving ", she said. Susan told us ______.
 - A. it's too late, we were leaving
 - B. it was too late, they were leaving
 - C. it was too late, they left
 - D. it's too late, we left

SECTION 2. VOCABULARY

Read the following sentences and choose the correct answer to complete each sentence.

| 8. | They are going to | a new road in this area. | | |
|---|-------------------|--------------------------|----------|----------------|
| | A. fit | B. build | C. plant | D. join |
| 9. If the bank lends you money, you have a bank | | | | - |
| | A. loan | B. grant | C. tax | D. cheque |
| 10. My uncle is He grows many vegetables in their yard. | | | | |
| | A. bossy | B. talkative | C. lazy | D. hardworking |



| Read the words carefully and che | bose the odd word ou | ıt. | | | |
|--|-----------------------------------|------------------------------------|-----------------------|--|--|
| 11. independent, dominant, arg | ument, self-confident, l | bossy, untidy, pessimistic | | | |
| A. dominant | B. argument | C. bossy | D. pessimistic | | |
| 12. brocade, cotton, wool, cash | | plastic | | | |
| A. plastic | B. wool | C. cash | D. polyester | | |
| 13. to wear, to pay off, to try on, | | | | | |
| A. to zip up | B. to try on | C. to pay off | D. to dress up | | |
| | | | | | |
| Choose the correct meaning of the | | | | | |
| 14. She enjoys <u>hiking</u> and climbir | • · | | | | |
| A. walking | B. climbing | C. mopping | D. coming | | |
| 15. All the passengers stayed ir | their cars while travel | ing on the ferry since the t | rin would only last a | | |
| few minutes. | | ing on the <u>rony</u> ented the t | inp would only laot a | | |
| | D the yer | C. the boat | D the plane | | |
| A. the truck | B. the van | C. The boat | D. the plane | | |
| | | | | | |
| SECTION 3. COMMUNICATION | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| Read the conversations and choo | ose the best answers | | | | |
| 16. Susan: Your dress is so nice | e. Did you buy it? | | | | |
| Sara: | | | | | |
| A. No, I'll put it on tonight. | | B. No, I have made it myself. | | | |
| C. Your dress is too short. | | D. I like them too |) | | |
| 17. Woman: How do you feel to | 17. Woman: How do you feel today? | | | | |
| Man: | • | | | | |
| A. I feel great! | | B. Finely. Thanks | s for asking. | | |
| C. No feeling. | | D. Happily. | Ū | | |
| 18. Man: Why are you taking th | is course? | - 1- 1- 2 | | | |
| Woman: | | | | | |
| A. To become an ac | countant | B. To remind me | of my iob | | |
| C. Have to do my homework | | D. I hope so | | | |
| 19. Woman: Could you drive fas | | | | | |
| Man: Yes, madam. But don' | · · · | the faster I drive the less | vou nav | | |
| Where is the conversation ta | – | | you puy. | | |
| A. At the bus stop. | | B. In a café. | | | |
| C. On a plane. | | D. In a taxi. | | | |
| o. on a plane. | | D. III a taxi. | | | |
| Choose the correct meaning for t | the following sign. | | | | |
| 20. High speed trains pass platf | | 7 | | | |
| Please stand behind the yell | | | | | |
| Flease stand benind the yell | | | | | |
| The notice talls percentage | | _ | | | |
| The notice tells passengers | | B to stay away f | rom fact trainc | | |

- A. where to catch the fast train
- C. about a change to the train service
- B. to stay away from fast trains D. about the speed of trains



SECTION 4. READING

Read the email and choose the correct answer from A, B, C or D.

Hi, Fred!

It's been a while since we have been in touch. How has your semester been?

I am sending an email to let you know how things have been going during my semester abroad here in Málaga, Spain. I've already been here for six weeks, and I feel like I am finally adapting to the culture. I'm also speaking the language more fluently.

I arrived during the first week of September. The weather has been very nice. Even though it's October, it's still rather sunny and warm. In fact, I went to the beach and swam in the Mediterranean Sea earlier today.

I am living with a very welcoming host family. I have my own private bedroom, but we eat breakfast, lunch, and dinner together. On Sundays, we eat a big home-cooked paella for lunch. In Spain, lunch is usually the biggest meal of the day. It's also very common for people to take a midday nap right after a big meal. I am actually just waking up from my nap right now!

On weekdays, I take classes at the local university. There, I met several native Spanish speakers. They have been very kind and patient with me. At first, I struggled to comprehend their Spanish, but now I understand most of our conversations. They have commented that my Spanish has improved a lot since we first met. Now, I am more confident to use the language in other places like stores and restaurants. I am looking forward to hearing from you soon. Like I said, don't hesitate to stay in touch more often. Perhaps you could even come to visit! What do you think? Best wishes,

Patrick

- 21. Which sentence tells the purpose of the email?
 - A. It's been a while since we have been in touch.
 - B. How has your semester been?
 - C. ... let you know how things have been going during my semester.
 - D. I've already been here for six weeks.
- 22. What's unusual in October in Spain?
 - A. It is warm on weekends.
 - C. It is sunny but rainy.
- 23. What has Patrick just done before writing the email?
 - A. He has just finished his homework.
 - C. He has gone to the beach.
- 24. How does Patrick improve his Spanish?
 - A. He has Spanish friends.
 - C. He focuses on grammar.
- 25. What does he recommend to Fred?
 - A. To practice more.
 - C. To listen more.

- B. It is rarely sunny on weekdays.
- D. It is sunny and not cold.
- B. He has just awoken up.
- D. He has had breakfast.
- B. He already knows Spanish well.
- D. He wants to learn Spanish.
- B. To come to visit him.
- D. To keep in touch.



САНАМЖ

• Хоёрдугаар хэсгийн даалгаврыг (2.1, 2.2.) гүйцэтгэхдээ хариултын хуудас дахь САНАМЖ хэсгийн зааврын дагуу хариултыг зөв будаарай.

PART II

2.1. Match the words in bold with their synonyms.

Clothes are very important in the life of man. They **cover** almost the whole body, sometimes including the face. In ancient times, though, the purpose of clothing was not the same as it became later. **Ancient** people used clothes to protect themselves from cold, heat and rain. Fashion appears and disappears rather quickly. Yet some people do their best to follow it, thinking that **fashionable** clothes are sure to be beautiful. Others, **on the contrary**, believe that **suitability** is the principle to be followed if you want to be well dressed.

- a. cover
- b. ancient
- c. fashionable
- d. on the contrary
- e. suitability

- 1. appropriateness
- 2. early
- 3. on the other hand
- 4. stylish
- 5. wrap

2.2. Match the questions and answers. There is one extra question that you don't need.

- a. What do you do?
- b. What are you doing?
- c. Where do you work?
- d. Where are you working?
- e. Does your son play the violin?
- f. Is your son playing the violin?
- Actually, that's the radio.
 In the school.
- 3. I'm in Cardiff this week.
- 4. I want to get this car started.
- 5. I am an architect.